
 

Important Dates 

 

October 9th First Day Term 4 

October  19th Prep Info Evening 6pm 

October  27th Curriculum Day. 

November 3rd Prep Transition 9.15-10.45 

November 10th Prep Transition 9.15-10.45 

November 17th Prep Transition 9.15-10.45 

 

Mahogany Rise Primary School 

Address: Forster Ave,   Frankston 
North VIC 3200 

Phone: (03) 9786 3211  

www.mahoganyriseps.vic.edu.au 

NEWSLETTER  
22nd  September 2017 

THE 

M A H O G A N Y  

Tegan Ashleigh Liam C 

Samantha Nicholas Riley V 

Attendance Week 9 Week 10 

P/1S 81.6 81.6 

1/2S 86.66 82.5 

2/3K 93.33 89.33 

3/4S 89.6 87.2 

5/6H 90.71 90 

Term 3  

It has been a very busy term with lots of events, excursions and visitors coming into the 

school. We have had our school review and we are participating in the Frankston North 

educational hub discussions to look at the future of education in Frankston North.  

We will have a big term 4 ahead so students and staff can take a well-earned break for a 

couple of weeks to recharge the batteries. I’m hoping that a Tigers win on Saturday will be 

the perfect way to start the holiday period for me! 

Kitchen Update 

We have appointed a cook and our lunch program will commence on the second week of 

term 4. More information will be sent home in the first week of next term. 

Frankston North Educational Hub -Parent forums 

As part of the Frankston North Hub development there will be a series of meetings and 

consultations had with students, staff and parents over the first few weeks of next term. 

There will be a forum held at the Frankston North community centre on Tuesday 24th    

October at 4pm and 7pm. There will be more information about these sessions closer to 

the time. All staff and parents will be given an opportunity to participate in a survey and it 

will be good to have our voice heard in the deliberations going forward. 

Curriculum Day 

We will be having our next curriculum day on Friday 27th October. The school will be closed 

on that day. 

Staff News 

Mrs Whitelaw will be on Long service Leave for all of term 4 and we have a replacement 

teacher appointed to cover the classes. Her name is Mrs Julie Fisher.  We look forward to 

welcoming  Mrs Fisher to Mahogany Rise. 

Enrolments for 2018 

We are still on the lookout for students for next year and if you see or hear of anyone    

looking for a school then send them our way.  

Hats 

Term 4 is hat time.  Everyone should have their broad brimmed hat securely on their 

heads. We are a Sun smart school and it is a school requirement that every student wears 

the correct hat. 

 

https://www.google.com.au/search?safe=strict&biw=1366&bih=662&q=mahogany+rise+primary+school+address&stick=H4sIAAAAAAAAAOPgE-LVT9c3NEwySzE1MDVM1pLNTrbSz8lPTizJzM-DM6wSU1KKUouLAZK-lwcwAAAA&sa=X&sqi=2&ved=0ahUKEwi_2dSe6_LRAhWFtpQKHY3vDWYQ6BMIdTAO
https://www.google.com.au/search?safe=strict&biw=1366&bih=662&q=mahogany+rise+primary+school+phone&stick=H4sIAAAAAAAAAOPgE-LVT9c3NEwySzE1MDVM1tLPTrbST87PyUlNLsnMz9PPzssvz0lNSU-NL0jMS80p1s9ILI4vyMjPS7UCkwC6piV4QgAAAA&sa=X&sqi=2&ved=0ahUKEwi_2dSe6_LRAhWFtpQKHY3


  



  

  

 

Prep Transition 

Prep Transition for 2018 is up and running every Friday morning. 
They are learning what it will be like to start their school year and the response 
has been very positive.  



 


